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HB 5001 Senate Bump Offer 
#1

SB 2500
Modified/New Language

1
PROVISO                                                                            

1
14A 2034   FIXED CAPITAL OUTLAY                                                

14B        PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING CONSULTANTS                                                        

14C

New Language

From the funds in Specific Appropriation 2034, $2,000,000 nonrecurring funds 
from the State Transportation Trust Fund is provided for preliminary 
engineering and design services to reconstruct County Road 880 in Palm Beach 
County.  Funds shall be used to study the corridor to determine stabilization 
methods and to establish a multi-year plan to design, permit, construct, and 
upgrade the roadway.

233 COMMERCE, DEPARTMENT OF                                                                                                                               233
298                                                                                                                                                       298

382A

New Language

From the funds in Specific Appropriation 2347A, $XX of nonrecurring funds from 
the General Revenue Fund is provided to the Department of Commerce for 
Strategic Infrastructure for Efficient Energy Distribution – Volusia County (HF 
1494) for the purpose of granting necessary funds to either Volusia County, 
Flagler County, or Brevard County for an economic development project to site a 
fuel storage and distribution terminal.  The department shall enter into a 
grant agreement regarding the expenditure of the funds.  Funds shall be used 
for land acquisition and the construction of critical infrastructure necessary 
to support a facility, as well as other site improvements necessary for the 
development of the facility.  These funds shall be placed in reserve.  The 
department is authorized to submit a budget amendment to request release of 
funds held in reserve pursuant to the provisions of chapter 216, Florida 
Statutes, contingent on an economic development agreement entered into between 
the department and the appropriate county.

382A
511                                                                                                                                                       511
512 2361   SPECIAL CATEGORIES                                                                                                                             512
513        GRANTS AND AIDS - VISIT FLORIDA                                                                                                                513

514

       GRANTS AND AIDS - VISIT FLORIDA                                     

Senate Language
From the funds in Specific Appropriation 2361, $5,000,000 is provided for VISIT 
FLORIDA to develop marketing for nature-based tourism and trail towns.

514
515                                                                                                                                                       515

638A FLORIDA HIGHWAY PATROL 638A
638B 2736   SALARIES AND BENEFITS                            

638C

New Language

From the funds in Specific Appropriation 2736, $7,608,793 of recurring funds 
from the Highway Safety Operating Trust Fund and 3,422,662 in salary rate are 
appropriated to the Department of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles to provide 
for a projected deficit in salary rate and salaries and benefits in budget 
entities of the department.  These funds and salary rate shall be placed in 
reserve.  The department is authorized to submit budget amendments to request 
release of funds and salary rate for approval by the Legislative Budget 
Commission pursuant to the provisions of chapter 216, Florida Statutes. Release 
is contingent upon sufficient demonstration of need and specific documentation 
of the projected deficit in a budget entity. Release is also contingent upon 
demonstration by the department that it has reduced the potential deficit 
impacts through unused salary within the department without causing any further 
rate deficits within the department. In addition, the department must present 
any merit pay increase, along with documentation demonstrating that the pay 
increase is supported with existing resources, to the Legislative Budget 
Commission for approval prior to granting any merit pay increase.

696                                                                                                                                                       696

820
BACK OF BILL

820

856B

New Language

SECTION ???. The Legislature hereby adopts by reference the changes to the 
approved operating budget as set forth in budget amendment EOG #B2024-XXXX, 
providing release from Administered Funds and the Lump Sum – Strengthening 
Domestic Security appropriation category to provide funding for two new 
domestic security projects, as submitted by the Governor on February XX, 2024, 
on behalf of the Division of Emergency Management for approval by the 
Legislative Budget Commission. The Governor shall modify the approved operating 
budget for Fiscal Year 2023-2024 consistent with the amendment.  The unexpended 
balance of funds remaining on June 30, 2024, shall revert and is appropriated 
to the division for Fiscal Year 2024-2025 for the same purpose. This section is 
effective upon becoming a law. 856B
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HB 5001 Senate Bump Offer 
#1

SB 2500
Modified/New Language

860

SECTION 169. The unexpended balance of funds appropriated to the Department of 
Military Affairs from the General Revenue Fund for the Florida State Guard in 
Specific Appropriations 3096, 3097, and 3099 through 3106, of chapter 2023-
239, Laws of Florida, shall revert and are appropriated to the department for 
Fiscal Year 2024-2025 for the same purpose, contingent on the commencement of 
physical construction of the State Guard headquarters building in Flagler 
County, no later than August 1, 2024.

Modified Language

SECTION 198. The unexpended balance of funds appropriated to the Department of 
Military Affairs from the General Revenue Fund in Specific Appropriations 3096, 
3097, 3099, 3101, 3102, and 3106 of chapter 2023-239, Laws of Florida, for the 
Florida State Guard, shall revert and is appropriated to the department for 
Fiscal Year 2024-2025 for the same purpose.

SECTION 169. The unexpended balance of funds appropriated to the Department of 
Military Affairs from the General Revenue Fund for the Florida State Guard in 
Specific Appropriations 3096, 3097, and 3099 through 3106, of chapter 2023-239, 
Laws of Florida, shall revert and are appropriated to the department for Fiscal 
Year 2024-2025 for the same purpose.  These funds shall be placed in reserve.  
The department is authorized to submit quarterly budget amendments to request 
release of funds being held in reserve pursuant to the provisions of chapter 
216, Florida Statutes, and based on the submission of comprehensive quarterly 
status reports reflecting the progress of the project conceptions, design, and 
planning, pre-construction, and procurement process for design and 
construction.  The fourth quarter release shall be contingent on the 
commencement of physical construction of the State Guard headquarters building 
in Flagler County, no later than June 1, 2025 August 1, 2024.

860

870C

New Language

SECTION ???. The Legislature hereby adopts by reference the changes to the 
approved operating budget as set forth in budget amendment EOG #B2024-XXXX, 
realigning existing General Revenue budget authority between various fixed 
capital outlay appropriation categories to implement planned SUN Trail Network 
projects, as submitted by the Governor on February XX, 2024, on behalf of the 
Department of Transportation for approval by the Legislative Budget Commission. 
The Governor shall modify the approved operating budget for Fiscal Year 2023-
2024 consistent with the amendment. This section is effective upon becoming a 
law. 870C

871 IMPLEMENTING BILL 871

871A

New Language

MOTOR VEHICLE LICENSES
Notwithstanding s. 320.08053, F.S., the department shall extend the presale period by an 
additional 12 months for the Florida State Beekeepers Association

871A
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